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Well the winter is here in full force cold and is 
again full force and snow is OK but could be bet-
ter. The season is starting to wind down region 
senior events will soon be completed. Many 
TES’s and SES’s are being held, the senior S&T 
evaluation is complete, the senior OEC Module 
will be held at Ski Brule shortly (if you would like 
to assist contact Mike Olson). 

The next thing we know our great spring ban-
quet will be here, it is April 25th. In this issue of 
Powderlines you will see registration information 
of which we are trying a new way to register by 

going online to take care of you and have fewer hiccups. Please use it as it 
will be an improvement over long form and mail. We are offering some very 
good NSP classes some of which are credits toward senior and some are 
for your knowledge to help you in other ways patrolling. We will again hold 
the region board meeting on Friday evening and Saturday morning, please 
make sure to get all calendar dates in for the year to myself so that we can 
get calendar planned.    

We also are having election for our region this year for both region director 
and for section 1 chief. I have decided that I will again run for RD, however 
Roger Bennetts has decided not to return as section chief. The nominations 
for section chief are made by letting Carolyn know that you are running, the 
deadline is fast approaching. 

North Central Region Spring Meeting 
and 

Awards Banquet
April 24 - 26, 2015

The Waters of Minocqua
Full Info Page 9
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Tim’s Traverse By: Tim Zimmerman Editor

The plan for this winter was to have “The Best Ski Season Ever.” My plans started to kick in before I even ex-
pected when our ski area opened ahead of typical opening day. I was there.

Next came the first disappointment. I had a major business trip in mid-December to the Pacific Northwest. Just 
like home, the area was blessed with some early snow. However, week I departed, all the snow melted and all 
the ski areas closed, including Mt Hood. The glacier area never closes, excepting for a few weeks in August 
for maintenance.

Ugh.

Nonetheless being a mediocre optimist, I did my best to make the most of the 
ski season. As a result, I managed to find, to date, a number of wonderful op-
portunities to ski as a non-patroller with great friends and loved ones. In spite 
of conditions.

My most recent trip found me in Utah, in the midst of a literal winter drought. 
Again, being the mediocre optimist, I brought my powder skis. They do not 
work so well on Zamboni slopes with their soft temper, wide width and reverse 
angled edges. First day was not a lot of fun.

Next day I opted to rent carving boards of similar size and shape to those I left 
at home. A couple runs in and I felt very comfortable. Great improvement over 
previous day.

With great improvement comes confidence. Then, great confidence. 
The thing about skiing is when one becomes very confident a level of complacency sometimes creeps in. That 
is often followed by a feeling one can accomplish feats, not necessarily large feats, but feats which one would 
not otherwise typically attempt.

Such was the case when I entered the lift line late the second afternoon. For whatever reason I was last one 
in our ski group down the run. My partners were waiting at the quad lift for me to join them. 
I entered the lift area two rows away from my group.
“No problem,” my confident brain told my body. “Just raise the lift line rope with your ski pole and limbo be-
neath.”

Herein lies the problem. In spite of being only average in height I have oft been defeated in limbo contests by 
those much taller than I. However, the confident brain crowded out the reasonable brain and my arm lifted my 
ski pole to engage the lift line rope.

My effort to limbo under the rope was nearly successful save for about a heads worth of length. The rope 
caught my neck and then angled up to my nose and quickly clotheslined me to the ground as if I had been 
illegally tackled in a professional football game. Unfortunately for me, I am not of pro football-player stature.

Ouch.

I did manage to gain my footing and reattach skis to the rounding applause of the audience. Their attention, of 
course, at my expense rather than to cheer my skill.
Lesson learned. No more cheating beneath lift line ropes. 

Then, it began to snow and the rest of the trip was filled with great snow and great times. Ski season might just 
live up to expectations after all. Pays to be an optimist.

Optimism in Limbo



ELECTION OF SECTION I
National Ski Patrol System

Central Division, North Central Region
The North Central Region of the Central Division will hold an election in the spring of 2015 to elect the Section Chief in Section I

Notice of Election

Use The Form Below to Nominate Section Chief 
for 

North Central Region Section 
Nominations D e arch , 

1. Must be a registered NSP member
in the Section.
2. Must have been a Patrol Director
for one year or registered NSP

3. Must be familiar with the national

4. Must be familiar with Division,
Region and Section policies as
applicable.

The above are the minimum 
requirements for nomination.

1. Served as Patrol Director one
year
2. Logged at least 45 days active
patrolling (excluding refresher, tests, etc.) 
with one-third within the Section.

at an area in the Section.
4. Participation in Region administrative
activities (Region meetings, Region 
testing/training activities).
5. Should be registered inthe Division as a
Senior Patroller in any discipline.

1. Serves term in accordance with
Central Division by-laws.
2. Suports and fosters NSP mission state-
ment. Promotes NSP education programs

within Section to mintain integrity of 

service delivery/
3. Cooperates with Region Director

rules, regulations and standards
of the NSP.
4. Submits annual activity report to RD

gion Treasuruer.
5. Facilitates communication to and
from the Region Director, NSP Unit Rep,

and any other duties assigned by RD or 
Region Board of Directors.

Reps to facilitate registration, dues pay-

manner.

functions off-area.
8.Maintains Section Records as directed
by RD or Region Policy.
9. Perform as mentor and coach to
prospective NSP leaders in section.
10. Visit each unit in section annually.

nomination. Fill out form below
and send to Region Elections 
Coordinator.

by March 13, 2015.

The Electorate, having one vote
each, consists of Unit Representatives
as of December 31, 2014.

Elections Procedure March 21, 2015. Ballots
must be returned by March 31, 2015. Results will be announced by April 18, 2015.

Section Chief Nomination Form
National Ski Patrol System, Central Division, North Central Region

Section Chief Nomination for 2015 Elections, I hereby nominate:

Name:__________________________________________________ of the __________________________________________ (Patrol and State)

Date: ______________ Print Your Name:_________________________________

March 13, 2015
Email: cdej@charter.net

   SECTION C IEF 



In ski patrol there are many awards. 

Candidates can receive local, section, and some region level awards. Patrollers can receive local, section, 
region, division, and national level awards. 

Local awards can be presented to patrollers and candidates for many different functions within a patrol.Section 
awards can be presented to patrollers or candidates in the section for service done at section or local levels. 
Region awards can be for exceptional service done by patrollers at either local or region levels.Division awards 
can be for outstanding contributions of patrollers at local, region and division level. National awards are given 
to patrollers for extraordinary service and leadership in NSP credentialed programs.

There are two basic categories of awards- awards recognizing specific achievements and honorary awards 
recognizing career leadership and achievement.

AWARDS RECOGNIZING SPECIFIC ACHEIVEMENTS

Certificates of Appreciation: awards presented to patrollers or candidates recognizing specific accomplish-
ments during the past ski season or for longer term service. 

Certificates of Appreciation can be from local, section, region, division or National levels.

Service Recognition Awards: certificates and pins recognize patrollers who have served the NSP for 5 years 
or longer and are given in increments of five years.

Division Director's Award: Awarded to patrollers who the Central Division Director deems to have provided 
exceptional service to the Central Division.

Central Division Program Award: awarded yearly to patrollers in the Central Division who have offered the most 
valuable service to each of the 18 Central Division programs.

Central Division Outstanding Instructor: awarded annually to the most valuable Instructor Trainer in the Central 
Division.

Central Division Outstanding Supervisor: Awarded annually to the most valuable Central Division program 
supervisor.

Outstanding Patrol Awards

Region, Division, and National Outstanding Large Alpine Patrol

Region, Division, and National Outstanding Small Alpine Patrol

Region, Division, and National Outstanding Nordic Patrol

Outstanding Patroller Awards

Region, Division, and National Outstanding Alpine Patroller; Region, Division, and National Outstanding Nordic 
Patroller; Region, Division, and National Outstanding Patroller; Region, Division, and National Young Adult Pa-
troller; Region, Division, and National Outstanding; OEC Instructor Region, Division, and National Outstanding 
Instructor; Region, Division, and National Outstanding Administrative Patroller; Region, Division, and National 

Award Action By: Brenda Robinson, Awards Administrator



Outstanding Professional Patroller; Region, Division, and National Outstanding Patrol Representative; Region 
and Division Outstanding Nordic Patrol Representative.

Gold Merit Star: award for winning National Outstanding Patroller categories.

Silver Merit Star: award for winning National Outstanding First Runner-Up categories.

Yellow Merit Stars: (a) awarded for all Division Outstanding Patroller categories, (b) awarded for outstanding 
service by a patroller in an NSP discipline, (c) awarded for outstanding assistance by a patroller in a lifesaving 
scenario.

Unit Citation Award: (a) awarded to patrols with special accomplishments such as 50 years of operation.

Meritorious Service Award: awarded for exceptional service to a retiring Region or Division supervisor or advi-
sor.

Green Merit Star: awarded to a patroller for heroic arduous and hazardous rescue.

Purple Merit Star: awarded to a patroller for directly saving a life using OEC approved interventions.

Blue Merit Star: awarded to a patroller for (a) outstanding support of a Purple Merit Star or (b) for a heroic at-
tempt to save a life where the patient does not survive for 24 hours.

Patroller’s Cross: awarded to a patroller who is seriously injured in the course of ski patrol duty.

Central Division Critical Care Award: awarded to a Central Division patroller for assessment and care using 
OEC training and skills that recognizes and treats a patient with a great potential for life threatening injuries 
and illness.

HONORARY AWARDS

National Appointment: award for senior alpine, senior Nordic, or certified patrollers for outstanding long term 
leadership and involvement in NSP credentialed programs.

Leadership Commendation Appointment: award for Senior Auxiliary Patrollers for outstanding long term lead-
ership and involvement in NSP credentialed programs.

Distinguished Service Award: awarded to senior, basic, or certified patrollers who have a minimum of 20 years 
of service to the NSP and have demonstrated long term leadership to NSP credentialed programs.

Central Division Lifetime Achievement Award: awarded to a Central Division patroller who has over 30 years 
of service and has demonstrated high levels of continuous leadership over at least a 15 year period of time.

Sage Award: awarded to the oldest active patroller at Region or Division level.

Angel Pin: award presented by local patrols or regions, recognizing spouses of patrollers for their support of 
their significant others’ NSP activities.



It was a cold time in 
January when elev-
en patrollers from 
Illinois, Minnesota, 
and Wisconsin met 
at Minocqua Winter 
Park on the morning 
of January 10.  Two 
patrollers earned 
senior Nordic ski 
ability status.  On 
Saturday we prac-

ticed all trail skills 
along with those being tested.  On Sunday Dan 
Clausen was our instructor for us to advance our striding and skating techniques.  On Monday six patrol-
lers practiced Telemark techniques with Dan.  He did an excellent job of providing enhancement for skiers 
with very little experience up to those who were experts.  We will meet again probably on January 9, 10, 
and 11, 2016. 

Nordic Notes By: Betty Adams, Nordic Administrator

Last Chance OEC Refresher Fall 2015
There will be an OEC refresher at Minocqua Winter Park on Sunday, November 1.  This will be a hybrid re-
fresher which means do the on-line exercise and print your certificate.  You MUST bring the certificate to the 
refresher.  Details will be available when you register.

As we move forward into the last half of winter, let’s start thinking about the fall refreshers and  what we expect 
to get from our continuing education opportunities.    I have overheard many comments about how we are not 
able to use our skills and training on a year-around basis, and how some of our skills get rusty.   Remember, 
there are several opportunities to maintain our required level of training. 
 
This year’s spring meeting at The Waters of Minocqua will include OEC enhancement seminars.   If there are 
topics you would like to see covered, let me know, and we can try to arrange classes that meet your needs 
and interests.  
	
The fall refreshers are another way we maintain our skill set and competency.   This year there will most likely 
be some on-line (hybrid) refreshers with hands-on skill demonstrations, along with the traditional refreshers.    
If your hill is not offering the refresher format you would like, check the National course calendar or Powder 
Lines for an alternative refresher.

NSP will be enhancing the on-line learning platform much like the American Heart Association has progressed 
with the BLS on-line course, which is now extremely well organized.   The  first year I viewed the BLS on-line 
course, it was much like our first  NSP on-line refresher.   The most recent BLS course I completed on-line 
was quite impressive, offering many options to enhance  learning above the “bare minimum,” but was efficient 
and concise enough not to waste my time.  Our NSP leaders are working to provide that same type of learning 
opportunity for all of us.    
	
I am asking all patrol reps in our region to provide me with the date and time of their refreshers as early as 

OEC Update By: Chris Dobrinski, OEC Administrator



possible.   Quality control requires IT’s from outside your local ski area to observe your refresher, provide 
feedback, and certify that your refresher met minimum course content.  This feedback is used to enhance and 
improve all of the courses offered by NSP as well as future refreshers.  When you see an IT providing qual-
ity control, please thank them.   They are striving to make the whole system better and are not there to bash 
anyone.   These people give extra time and effort (with no mileage or time reimbursement) to certify that your 
course, exam, or refresher has met the required standards.
	
North Central Region will be offering a Senior OEC evaluator clinic this coming summer.   This is the first 
evaluator training clinic offered in our Region.  Beginning next year, certified evaluators will be required. Cur-
rent senior patrollers, please step up and become a certified evaluator!   Jim Hughes, Mike Olson, and Dave 
Voelker have already completed certification and will be providing all of us the opportunity to become certified 
evaluators.   Please watch for details and take advantage of this event.

I encourage all of you to take every opportunity to practice your OEC skills.   Ask a certified instructor at your 
hill to run an enhancement clinic.  There are many options,  and your instructors should be looking for oppor-
tunities to present material  in order to maintain their instructor certification.    

Don’t hesitate to contact me with questions, concerns, or suggestions about our OEC program.

Eight ladies took advantage of the Toboggan Enhancement Seminar held at Big Powderhorn Mountain on 
January 24th.  Hosted by Melissa Kryshak, Nancy Dobrinski, and Janine Jackson, this TES was designed to 
be a fun, informative, stress-free way for female patrollers to take their toboggan handling skills up a notch.  
	
Participants started with a leisurely breakfast of warm muffins, fruit, and other goodies while they viewed a 
power point presentation on all the logistics of toboggan handling.  After discussing everything from fall lines 
to risk management in the comfort of the patrol room, we booted up and moved outside for hands-on practice 
with very little talk and a LOT of action!
	
BPM Patrol treated us all to a fantastic lunch in the beautiful dining room, giving us a chance to relax and get 
to know one another better.  With full tummies and rested legs, we headed back out on the slopes to practice 
and polish our skills until closing.  Beautiful weather and awesome snow conditions at Powderhorn were the 
icing on the cake.  

Look for another event like this one next year!

Ladies Only TES at Big Powder Horn Mountain By: Nancy Dobrinski



Make Plans to Attend Now

North Central Region 2015 Spring Meeting and 
Awards Banquet

April 24-26
The Waters of Minocqua

Education Courses
Awards Banquet

Spring NC Region Board Meeting
Family Fun at Water Park

Hotel Information: National Ski Patrol Room Block, $79.99/night while rooms last. Call 
hotel directly to make reservations at 877-992-8377.

Schedule of Events

Friday Time
Registration (Hotel Lobby) 5:00 - 8:00 pm
Hospitality Room 6:00 - 10:00 pm
Board of Directors Calendar Meeting 4:00 - 5:00 pm
     

Saturday  
Board of Director’s Meeting 8:00 am - noon
Instructor Development 8:00 am - 5:00 pm
  e-course, face to face Instructor Development 2:00 - 5:00 pm
OEC Enhancement Seminar 8:30 am - noon
AHA CPR Refresher for Healthcare Providers 9:00 am - noon
OEC Instructor Update 12:30 - 4:00 pm
Ski Hill Accident Investigation Seminar 1:00 - 4:00 pm
Awards writing workshop 1:30 - 3:30 pm
AHA CPR Refresher for Healthcare Providers 1:00 - 4:00 pm
     
Banquet Sociall Hour (Banquet Area) 5:30 - 6:30 pm
Dinner and Awards (Banquet Area) 6:30 - 9:00 pm
     

Sunday  
Patrol Representative Breakfast 8:00 AM

Please use Eventbrite (http://ncr2015banquet.eventbrite.com) to register for this 
event
Event Name: North Central Region 2015 Spring Meeting and Awards Banquet

Questions: Erick Jensen, jensen@athenet.net, 920-730-2952

                                                         See You in Minocqua!



The 2014/15 ski season is well underway as the ski areas and patrollers in Section 
3 are off to a great start. As of the writing of this report, I have had the opportunity 
to visit some of the ski areas and help with refreshers and candidate classes. For 
those I have not yet visited, I have talked with the patrol representatives and plan to 
visit them before the end of the season. 

Bruce Mound Recreation Area has recently changed Patrol Representatives. After 
many years with Scott Loveland as the PR, Joe Hastings is now taking over as their 
Patrol Rep. Thanks to Scott for all those years of service. This year with the efforts 
from instructors within the Bruce Mound patrol and the help of others from outside 
their patrol, they are in the midst of a candidate class with all the candidates suc-

cessfully passing the OEC and now in the ski and toboggan training. 

Granite Peak was able to open this year on November 15, establishing their earliest opening date. Granite 
Peak Ski Area has reported they are in negotiations with the State of Wisconsin for an approval of a major 
expansion. They are waiting for that decision. There was not a candidate class this past year, looking to hold 
one for the 2015-16 season. Coming up on Feb 7, will be a “Know the Patrol” event, giving patrollers a chance 
to meet and greet the guests and talk about the skier safety code as well as how to contact patrol if needed. 
Always a fun event.

Navarino Ski/Tubing Area is off to a great start. Many young families come out for a few hours of fun either on 
skis or to enjoy tubing on the tubing run. A new candidate class is presently underway with the hopes of suc-
cessfully adding a couple new patrollers to their roster at year end.

The Nine Mile Recreation Area, a Marathon County park just outside Wausau Wis-
consin is doing great things with Nordic skiing and snowshoeing. Consisting of just 
four primary patrollers, the group serves many skier and snowshoe enthusiasts over 
a trail system that contains 30 kilometers of tracked and groomed trails, and six 
kilometers of groomed snowshoe trails. In addition to their patrol duties relative to 
Nine Mile’s recreational skiers, the patrol is also responsible for helping out at a 
number of different races held at Nine Mile.  During the 2014-15 season, the patrol 
provided assistance at the 40th annual Snekkevik Ski Race held in mid-January of 
this year, which attracted racers from all over Wisconsin and from every age bracket.  
In addition, the members of the Nine Mile patrol lent their talents to the Wiscon-

sin State Winter Special Olympics Ski and Snowshoe 
races, which took place on January 24th and 25th at 
Nine Mile, and which attracted approximately 250 com-
petitors.  Finally, the patrol was out in force at the Badger State Games at Nine 
Mile over the weekend of January 31st, during which Nine Mile hosted numerous 
races ranging from a 1k kids race all the way up to a 43k American Birkebeiner 
qualifying race. The patrol also takes pride in assisting Nine Mile’s youngest ski-
ers – the “Snow Striders” – who meet for lessons on Sunday afternoons, and 
range in age from three to nine years old.
                                                  
Norway Ski Area is off to a great start after being shut down for 2 years. The num-
ber of skier visits is gradually coming back. Ralph Hicks, the Patrol Rep has been 
working hard at getting the patrol up and functioning once again.

Section Reports

Section Three Report By: Bruce Iattoni Section Chief



Pine Mountain, as of writing this report, is in the process of hosting a TES and also hosting a PSIA Ski En-
hancement Seminar. Now in his 2nd year as the Patrol Rep for Pine Mtn., Jay Van Zeeland has been working 
hard at implementing new operational procedures for the patrol. Jay and 4 others have also been working on 
becoming OET instructors. 

Standing Rocks Ski area has not been able to open yet this year due to a lack of snow. In the plans is the pos-
sibility for snow making equipment for 2015-16 season to potentially allow for an earlier opening.

That’s a wrap up of what is going on at the section 3 ski areas. Hope to see many of you on the slopes this ski 
season.

North Central Region Calendar

Start Date End Date Program Region Location Description Contact Information
2015-02-21 2015-02-21 SENIOR North Central Marquette 

Mountain
Senior S&T Evaluation Chuck (Ozzie) Jonas 

ozzynkat@charter.net
2015-02-21 2015-02-21 TESTING/TRAINING North Central Marquette Mnt NC Toboggan Training Clinic Jim Grundstrom

2015-02-22 2015-02-22 AWARDS North Central TBA Awards Committee Mtg Brenda Robinson 
[brobins@live.com]

2015-02-28 2015-02-28 OTHER EVENTS North Central Minocqua Winter 
Park

Squirrel Hill Skiathon Betty Adams 
[mbadams008@gmail.com]

2015-03-01 2015-03-01 TESTING/TRAINING North Central Ski Brule S&T Evaluation Joe Matuszak [jmtooz@aol.com]

2015-03-14 2015-03-14 SENIOR North Central Ski Brule Senior SEM 
TESTING/TRAINING

Mike Olson [olsomp05@aol.com]

2015-03-21 2015-03-21 TESTING/TRAINING North Central Mt Ripley S&T evaluation Randy Tufts 
[randytufts@yahoo.com]

2015-03-21 2015-03-22 AVALANCHE North Central Mt Bohemia TESTING/TRAINING 
Possibly running a level 1 
rescue, May be at the 
university-Mt Bohemia-Mount 
Ripley.

Randy Tufts 
randytufts@yahoo.com

2015-04-24 2015-04-26 MEETING North Central Minocqua Waters Spring Banquet Les Robinson [llrobins@wctc.net]

Calendar Notice

NC Region Calendar Published in Powder Lines
is Accurate as of Date of Publication

Calendar is Subject to Change Without Notice

For Most Up to Date Calendar Information
Log on to www.nspcentral.org

Select Calendar Option



NC Region Patrol Reps 2014 - 2015

Patrol		  Patrol Rep	 Address		  City		  St	 Zip	 Phone		  E-Mail

Section 1
Big Powderhorn	 Melissa Kryshak	 W1517 Kingfisher Ln	 Gleason		  WI	 54435	 715-966-3424 	 melissa.kryshak@gmail.com
Mt Ashwabay	 Steve Pierce	 901 Willis Ave	 Ashland		  WI	 54806	 715-682-4331	 steve@stoveandupholstery.com
Porcupine Mtns	 Jerry Linn		 PO Box 312	 White Pine	 MI	 49971			   bjlinn@charter.net
Big Snow Ski Patrol	Dale Feakes	 2111 Hazel Street	 Oshkosh		  WI	 54901	 262-235-6072	 dale.feakes@gmail.com
Minocqua Winter Pk	Betty Adams	 12146 Plummer Lk Rd	 Lac du Flambeau	 WI	 54538	 715-588-7731	 mbadams008@gmail.com
Camp 10		  Gren Rudd	 19165 North HIlls Dr	 Brookfield		  WI	 53045	 262-782-0857	 camp10skiarea@yahoo.com

Section 2
Ski Brule		  Peter Holdridge	 505 Poplar Lane	 Hatley		  WI	 54440	 715-446-3514	 peterholdridge@airnetisp.com
Marquette Mountain	Kristy Gollakner	 238 S Francis Mine	Gwinn		  MI	 49841	 906-360-9720	 kgollakner@gmail.com
Mt Ripley		 Randy Tufts	 53998 Oikarinen Rd	 Calumet		  MI	 49913	 708-267-8300	 randytufts@yahoo.com
Mt Bohemia	 Patty Asselin	 176 Pine Street	 Eagle Harbor	 MI	 49950	 906-289-4956	 paass@mtu.edu
Superior Nordic	 Nancy Imm	 45420 Cottage Row	 Chassell		  MI	 49916	 906-482-3833	 nanimm@aol.com
Gladstone Sports Pk	 Donald Poe	 9508 Bay Shore Dr 	Gladstone	 MI	 49837	 906-428-2195	 poebone@chartermi.net

Section 3
Pine Mountain	 Jay Van Zeeland	 1303 Transfer Trail	 Suamico		  WI	 54173	 920-662-0625	 jayvz7243@gmail.com
Norway Mountain	 Ralph Hicks	 N3017 Fumee Lake Dr	Iron Mountain	 MI	 49801	 906-563-9370	 rhicks_75@hotmail.com
Navarino Slopes	 Mike Olson	 N9684 Navarino Rd	Shiocton		  WI	 54170	 920-525-4283	 olsomp05@aol.com
Hidden Valley	 David Depies	 1900 Van Buren St	 New Holstein	 WI	 53061	 920-428-5400	 dhdepies@charter.net
Nine Mile Nordic	 Steven Konkel 	 1434 N. 13th Ave	 Wausau		  WI	 54401	 715-675-9263	 steven.konkel@frontier.com
Granite Peak	 Joe Conrad	 1708 Stark St	 Wausau		  WI	 54403	 715-370-7909	 joe45conrad@yahoo.com
Standing Rocks	 Bob Govett	 2701 Rainbow Dr	 Plover		  WI	 54467	 715-345-0948	 bobgovett@gmail.com
Bruce Mound	 Scott Loveland	 W-10830 Johnson Rd 	 Merrillan		  WI	 54754	 715-299-2204	 scottkloveland@yahoo.com

NC Region Staff and Administrtors 2014 - 2015

Position		  Name		  Address		  City		  St	 Zip	 Phone		  E-Mail

Region Director	 Les Robinson	 751 Blue Ridge Lane	 Nekoosa		  WI	 54457	 715-325-3025	 llrobins@wctc.net
Past Region Dir	 David Dahl		 T16006 Cty Hwy W	 Merrill		  WI	 54452	 715-536-4705	 dcdski@dwave.net
ARD Line	
ARD Off Hill Train	 Carolyn DeJongh	 2562 Ryan Rapids Blf	Rhinelander	 WI	 54501	 715-369-1563	 cdej@charter.net
ARD Alpine Train	 Jim Grundstrom	 447 N Basin Drive	 Negaunee		 MI	 49866	 906-475-7877	 jimgrundstrom@freichevy.com
Region Treasurer	 Sarah Hull		  9713 Townline Rd	 Wausau		  WI	 54403	 715-848-2571	 sg.hull@outlook.com
Administrative Ass’t	 Tim Zimmmerman	 7472 Stonefield Trl	 Schofiled		  WI	 54476	 715-218-3328	 tzimmerman@mitchellmetalproducts.com

Section Chief I	 Roger Bennetts	 P.O. Box 207	 Ironwood		  MI	 49938	 815-451-1895	 rbennetts1946@hotmai.com
Section Chief II	 Joe Matuszak	 1300 Alpine Drive #202	Green Bay		  WI	 54311	 920-865-7608	 jmtooz@aol.com 
Section Chief III	 Bruce Iattoni	 N1260 Center Road	Merrill		  WI	 54452	 715-574-3447	 bruceiattoni@yahoo.com 

Region Skiing Adm	 David Dahl	 T16006 Cty Hwy W	Merrill		  WI	 54452	 715-536-4705	 dcdski@dwave.net 		
Region Avalanche A	 Randy Tufts	 53998 Oikarinen Rd	 Calumet		  MI	 49913	 708-267-8300	 randytufts@yahoo.com
Region Mntring Adm	Randy Tufts	 53998 Oikarinen Rd	 Calumet		  MI	 49913	 708-267-8300	 randytufts@yahoo.com
Region Awards Adm	 Brenda Robinson	 6215 County Rd F	 Wisconsin Rapids	 WI	 54495	 715-213-7542	 brobins@live.com
Region Senior S&T A	 Chuck Jonas	 1514 Brady Street	 Wausau		  WI	 54401	 715-298-2192	 ozzynkay@charter.net
Region Senior SEM	 Mike Olson	 N9684 Navarino Rd	 Shiocton		  WI	 54170	 920-525-4283	 olsomp05@aol.com
Region Senior Trng	 James Hughes	 839 Farwell Drive	 Madison		  WI	 53704	 608-249-7699	 farwell839@charter.net
Region Certified Ad	 Greg Kerwin 	 1301 Albion	 Marquette		  MI	 49855	 906-226-2431	 gckerwin@gmail.com
Region Medical Adm	
Region Alumni Adm	 Dan Bowen	 3407 Polzer Drive	 Wausau 		  WI	 54401	 715-845-5182	 dbowen@dwave.net
Editor Powder Lines	 Tim Zimmerman	 7472 Stonefield Trl	 Schofiled		  WI	 54476	 715-218-3328	 tzimmerman@mitchellmetalproducts.com
Region Web Master	Mark Gilliland	 3351 Derby Court	 Plover		  WI	 54467	 715-295-0576	 mgilliland@charter.net
Region Elections Co 	 Carolyn DeJongh	 2562 Ryan Rapids Blf	Rhinelander	 WI	 54501	 715-369-1563	 cdej@charter.net
Region Legal Admin	 Kevin Crooks	 923 Fulton Street	 Wausau		  WI	 54403	 715-842-5725	 kcrooks@crooks-law.com
Region Nordic Admin	 Betty Adams	 12146 Plummer Lk Rd	 Lac du Flambeau	 WI	 54538	 715-588-7731	 mbadams008@gmail.com
Region OEC Admin	 Chris Dobrinski	 8690 Rachwood Rd	 Minocqua		 WI 	 54548	 715-358-3628	 chris@cdasc.com
Region Instrt Dev Ad 	Lolita Barry	 1030 School St	 Ishpeming	 MI	 49849	 906-486-8152	 lbarry@chartermi.net
Region PSIA Adm N	 Bob Meyers	 2517 Norwood St	 Marquette	 MI	 49855	 906-226-8578	 RJMMQT@charter.net
Region PSIA Adm S	 David Dahl	 T16006 Cty Hwy W	Merrill		  WI	 54452	 715-536-4705	 dcdski@dwave.net
Region Toboggan Ad	Steve Beil	 PO Box 396	 Woodruff		  WI	 54468	 715-588-3633	 nspsteveb@gmail.com
Reg Snowboard Ad	Al Edmundson	 5820 Paul Revere Ct	Wisconsin Rapids	 WI	 54495	 715-421-4923	 al.edmundson@neenahpaper.com
Region Safety Adm	 Bob Meyers	 2517 Norwood St	 Marquette	 MI	 49855	 906-226-8578	 RJMMQT@charter.net


